
Like  it  or  not,  the
establishment  wants  a  North
American Union
Who Do You Trust? The New American Game!

For there are certain men crept in unawares, who were before
of old ordained to this condemnation, ungodly men, turning the
grace of our God into lasciviousness, and denying the only
Lord God, and our Lord Jesus Christ. -Jude 1:4 KJV

Who do we trust today? Certainly not the government or the
people we have elected to office. They attack us each and
every day from the right and the left. We no longer have a
true separation of political parties except when it is
convenient for them to release the elephant and donkey to keep
America divided creating hate and discontent to make us
believe there is a difference.

America having just celebrated her 240th birthday we are on
the verge of having it all stolen from us by men and women who
believe they know what is best for us and with their egos in
place intend to carry this out with tanks, civilian armies,
FEMA camps and forced euthanasia. 

I am quite certain all the men in nice looking suits are not
very happy regarding the vote on the EU. It is the politicians
and “suits” who believe a One World Government is the way to
go. Well it was not working for the working people of the UK,
why would they think it would work for the world. Because they
don’t care – once they get what they want you become an even
greater level of fodder for them to use as nothing more than
Human Capital.

The end of our sovereignty and Constitutional guarantees is
seen to come in the near future. A police state is in the
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making to deal with resistors to this diabolical scheme. God
and the 10 commandments have been slowly eradicated, as will
homeschooling. America is well on the road to reverting back
to pre-Christ days of paganism. Will the cops sell their soul
for a paycheck and go against the people? You bet they will
and most of them (not all) having been
indoctrinated/brainwashed will not even see anything wrong
with what they are doing.

This has been officially in the works since 1903 with the
beginning of maneuvers and institutions delicately
orchestrating the gradual reintegration of the United States
with Great Britain. The military genius of the plan would be
for American armies to unite with Britain in the name of world
peace; the common enemy being, WWI, WWII, and the war on
terrorism. The second wave would be on an international level
to bring order to a disorderly global market while merging
financial and regulatory authorities. It was the money of one
man that started the ball rolling.

In 1902 when Cecil John Rhodes, the British aristocrat and
founder of the Rhodes Scholarship died, he funded the merger
by using his gold and diamond fortune as a means to bring
America back under British rule, believing the British was the
finest RACE in the world. Those agreeing with this mission
included some of America’s wealthiest industrialists who
pledged in 1903 allegiance to the British Crown when they
founded the Pilgrims Society. The Pilgrims Society it states
was formed to promote peace and good-will and Anglo-American
Good Fellowship between the United States and Great Britain.
Who is at the helm of this organization – the current king or
queen of England and a member of the royal family attends the
great dinners. This group is made up of the Pilgrims of Great
Britain and the Pilgrims of the United States. 

This powerful, secret society still meets today and originally
included those who manipulated Congress to support the
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creation of the Federal Reserve. Who are the actual members
today? That is information you will not find from their web
sites as there is a special link for members. If you were
doing good for the world wouldn’t you want people to know who
you are?

It is the men of the Pilgrim Society who determined the best
way to re-unite the countries was to get America to come in on
the side of the British during WWI, continuing through with
World War II. Now the British have come to our aid with the
war on Iraq and the War on Terrorism.

Rhode’s fortune also helped to fund the creation of the Royal
Institute for International Affairs-RIIA in England, which is
a key think-tank creating ideas and procedures in how best to
merge our countries. The US counterpart is our Council on
Foreign Relations. It was the Scottish industrialist turned
American, Andrew Carnegie, who endowed America with its
library system in his belief it would be good to re-unite the
two countries into the “British-American Union.”

So how does all of this affect the North American Union (NAU)?
The NAU is just a part of the slow political and economic
evolution to move the U.S. into a free trade zone like the one
set up in the European Union (EU). Unlike the open fanfare of
Europe into their common use of currency the integration of
the United States is being blacked out by the media. It is
being treated as the “deep dark secret” of all time.

No one in major media wants to tell the masses that their
country and Constitution is in the shredder. Unfortunately, it
is not just the major media, but our own elected
representatives who are not explaining what they are doing to
bring about the demise of America.



Just last month the
“#3 Amigos”, Obama, Trudeau and Nieto went to Canada to meet
once again to try and figure out how to move the NAU along.
The antics did nothing but make these 3 look like school boys
trying to pull off a 3-way handshake to making sure all they
did was laugh and joke in front of the cameras. The Canadian
Parliament chanting “four more years” after Obama’s almost one
hour speech was the icing on the cake. This meeting I suppose
wasn’t set up to be for laughs even if they ended up as the
joke of the year.

Obama at the end of his 2nd term is being looked at through
rose colored glasses, with Trudeau as Prince Charming, still
on his election honeymoon and Nieto with ratings in the toilet
due to corruption, scandals, economy and human rights.

Obama’s focus seemed to be to reassure the other 2 clowns that
the coming election would not change a thing. He sought to
reassure his counterparts in that a potential Donald Trump
presidency wouldn’t throw cross-border ties into turmoil, even
as he pushed back on the GOP candidate’s platform.

Expressing confidence that immigration wouldn’t be shut off
and trade deals would persist, Obama argued against the type
of protectionist policies that Trump has espoused on the
campaign trail and at the same time casting Trump as a failed
historical archetype. Obama spoke for “his” America stating,
“We’ve had times throughout our history where anti-immigration
sentiment is exploited by demagogues,” Obama said. “The
language is identical. But guess what? They kept coming, and
they kept coming because America offered possibility for their
children and grandchildren.”



I need to remind Americans the NAU has been on the move since
1992 having previously been set up by George H.W. Bush in
readiness for Clinton. Setting up the free trade zones was the
bottom foot of the ladder. Referring to it at the time as the
“Free Trade Areas of the Americas we will have a common
currency, regional central bank (the Federal Reserve), and
eventually will have a regional parliament with locally
elected representatives to it.

The next rung up (and do you see any correlation to Agenda 21
building here?) was regionalism. Not a new issue for the
elite, in 1945 when the United Nations was set up they
established regional commissions for the entire world. Ours is
called the Economic Commission for Latin America and the
Caribbean-ECLAC. While NAFTA is the first step to complete
hemispheric integration, in 1994 when NAFTA was entered into
force, the Clinton Administration called for a meeting of the
presidents and prime ministers of the other 32 countries of
this hemisphere that December to discuss this integration.

At the 3rd Summit of the Americas held in Quebec in 2001, we
saw the gathering from 34 different countries heads of state
(North and South America except Cuba) and government along
with an entourage of big business. The common hemispheric
issues and challenges that were to be identified included
improved access to education, poverty alleviation,
strengthening human rights and democracy and economic
integration. This all sounds good but keep in mind if it was
so good for all of us, then why all the secrecy?

If all the workings of these Summits, Bilderberg’s, CFR, NAU
and any other society are truly working to end poverty,
eradicate discrimination, enhance human rights and all the
other things they put on their bio’s – then why all the SECRET
events?

Additionally, the signing of all in what they called the
beginning of the Constitution for the 21st century, “Words
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Into Deeds”, at the 2nd Summit in Miami is registered as State
Department document No. 10536.

Bill Clinton is quoted in regard to the “Words into Deeds” as
saying, “For the first time ever, we established architecture
for hemispheric relations from the Arctic circle in the north
to Argentina in the south. We created a work plan from which
the democratic governments of the Americas could be judged by
their people. We established a follow-up process to ensure
that the decisions we reached at the Summit would be carried
out.”

The participants did make a statement titled “The Declaration
of Quebec City” which includes the quotation: “We, the
democratically elected Heads of State and Government of the
Americas, have met in Quebec City at our Third Summit, to
renew our commitment to hemispheric integration”.

At the same time the largest anti-globalization demonstrations
to date (A20), ever held were going on outside the summit.
Protestors were guessed to number 50,000 – 150,000.

In order to implement these initiatives, the 34 ministers
representing labor, transportation, finance, justice, energy,
telecommunications, science and technology, education, anti-
crime initiatives, trade and commerce, and health and human
services, have been meeting and working together since 1994 to
create a new infrastructure for the integrated structure of
our countries. 

The second installment of the on-going hemispheric integration
occurred on July 27, 2005 when Congress passed the Central
American Free Trade Agreement-CAFTA which will eliminate
barriers to trade and investment among the countries of Costa
Rica, the Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala,
Honduras, and the United States.

Remember, political parties are out the window with President
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from both sides of the road playing in this very serious
claim.

To get Republican legislators to vote for CAFTA, George W.
Bush allowed the earmarking of $24.2B to the 2005
transportation bill dubbed SAFETEU-LU to persuade hold-outs to
sell the sovereignty of their country.

First, Americans need to understand that regional integration
is the complete demise of what is left of the United States of
America as we know it. Secondly, let’s back up to how Great
Britain is involved in this relating to the U.S., not
forgetting Britain wants the US totally broken down and
“returned” to them.

Unlike the 17th Century battles fought on American soil to
give us our independence from Great Britain, the final battle
lines have been drawn and it supports the supporting of the
United Nations with the gradual reintegration of the United
States with Great Britain.

In 1931 Britain took a large step by passing the Statute of
Westminster in which the UK established legislative equality
between the self-governing dominions of their empire and the
mother country. As a result the Commonwealth was birthed and
between 1946 and 1989 Britain gave “independence” to 41 of its
colonies.

What does that mean? It means each of those countries who
still owe allegiance to the ‘Mother” country or “Queenie” have
each been given a vote at the United Nations and at the
various UN agencies, commissions and organs. While the United
States receives one vote at the United Nations, the
Commonwealth receives 54. While the US receives one vote at
the World Trade, the Commonwealth receives 46, and so forth.
This type of imbalance is also seen at the World Health
Organization, the World Bank, and the International Monetary
Fund. In other words, the British run the world through the
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international level that they set up!

As we reach 22 years of the elite’s manipulation and the old
North American Free Trade Agreement it is obvious they intend
to move forward. With regard to NAFTA, let us not forget
Canada is part of that Commonwealth and is a parliamentary
democracy with a constitutional monarchy. The proper title of
the queen is, “Elizabeth the Second by the Grace of God, of
the United Kingdom, Canada and Her other Realms and
Territories; Queen, Head of the Commonwealth, Defender of the
Faith.” 

I think the question should be asked, “Does the Queen of
Canada become the Queen of the United States, NAU or even the
NWO?” As such when you consider the FTAA, there are 13
commonwealth countries in this hemisphere which means we are
outvoted in our own hemisphere!

Why do I continue to give you this information? Because like
our children not being taught the proper history of our
country, unless you are informed as to what is happening in
that “deep dark closet”, not only will you not be prepared,
you will also not understand what is happening or how we have
reached this point.

The manipulation which has been taken to ruin our country by
the elites and elected’s, undermining our good faith and trust
eliminates any respect we would have formerly given to them.
Back stabbers and crooks need to be in jail especially when
they intend to not only starve and/or allow you to freeze to
death, have systematically stripped you of your Constitutional
rights and plan to put euthanasia in place.

Our last hope is Trump and those who prayerfully think as he
does to bring this country back to her former strength and
glory!
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